January 14, 2021
Shafer Township

Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday January 14, 2021.  Board members present included Chairman Joe Mattson, Supervisor Kurt Nelson, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller and Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl. Residents present include Becky Strand, Joe Buus and Mark Stovern.
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited.  
A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the agenda and Supervisor Nelson 2nd the motion; motion carried.

A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes with corrections from December 10, 2020 by Supervisor Hoffman and Supervisor Nelson 2nd the motion; motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer Haller presented the December, 2020 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $24,733.54, receipts register shows a balance of $98,670.50 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $167,233.88.  Outstanding checks include the following:

· Town & Country $58.41 (voided)
· Ziegler, $658.37 (voided)
· MN Revenue $21.12 
· Check #5316 City of Taylors Falls $8,428.75 (Fire Contract payment).

Supervisor Nelson made a motion to accept the treasurers report, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Joe Buus
Joe Buus came to the meeting and offered to help with maintenance of the shop and heavy equipment, paid or non-paid.  Examples of what he was offering included washing equipment, maintenance of equipment and other duties, paid or unpaid.  There was discussion on what the issue would be around liability and how the insurance would work as an unpaid employee.  Mr. Buus stated that there was some concern brought up about the maintenance of the plow truck by previous driver Dennis Peterson which prompted him to offer his services.  There will need to be further discussion and research regarding this offer.  
Shoveling Sidewalks
Make sure the maintenance person knows to shovel the side walk and entry way into the building.  


Driveway Laura White
Laura White applied for a driveway permit back in September of 2020 and paid $1,200.  At this time, it has been determined that she did not need to apply for this as her house is on a private road not maintained by the township.  Therefore, we will be reimbursing her for $1,000 as we needed to collect $200 ($100 for blue address sign and $100 for mailbox post). Chairman Joe Mattson reported he will deliver the check to her personally.  (A check was printed out for this person at the January 14th meeting and given to Chairman Mattson for delivery.)

March Elections 
Chairman Mattson requested information for the upcoming March 2021 Township Elections.  Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that Dominque Haller is running for Treasurer and no one is running against her and Kurt Nelson is running for Supervisor and Mark Stovern has filed to run for Supervisor as well.
Snowmobile Trail on Upland Road
Chairman Mattson reports that he was out to Upland Road recently and that the snowmobiles were riding on the road again.  He called the Chisago County Sheriff’s department who sent a deputy out, Supervisor Kurt Nelson, Supervisor John Hoffman (he was not able to attend this meeting), Wild River Snowmobile Club (WRSC) President Brad Wrap, and maintenance employee Cody Grinell was at the site with the grader.  They were discussing keeping the snowmobiles off the road and WRSC President Brad Wrap and the Sheriff stated that there isn’t much they can do.  Chairman Mattson stated that he will table this for now but something needs to be done for next year.  
Money Spent on Gravel and Blacktop
Chairman Mattson has requested that a report be put together amounts spent on gravel and blacktop for the year 2020.  He would like to discuss this at the Audit and Budget Meeting in February. 

Claims
Treasurer Haller asked if claims could be discussed at the beginning of the meeting.  Once claims are approved, they can be printed at this point rather than waiting for the end of the meeting.  All Supervisors were in agreement to allow this change moving forward.
OLD BUSINESS
Bruce Nelson Billing
Bruce Nelson gave Chairman Joe Mattson a bill for his services over the past year.  He asked the Supervisors to review it before we pay it and that is for the culvert over by John Hoffman’s and for the work he did over by Unity.

Hand Towel Dispensers
Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that she has been looking around to see if there are any other companies that we can order hand towels from as opposed to replacing the ones that we have.  She thinks that she may have found a company called Kimberly Clark that has what we are looking for and she will continue to research to ensure she can order from this company.  
Fix Grader Window
The grader window is in and has been repaired.  It cost a little more than we thought.  The claim will be turned into MAT for reimbursement.
Miscellaneous
Hall Rental Clerk Licthscheidl asked the board if we were interested in opening the hall for rental in 2021.  Currently, Chisago Lakes Mutual Insurance Company previously requested to rent the hall for their annual meeting in February.  Clerk Lichtscheidl is waiting for them to report if they are still intending to have the meeting and will let the board know.

There was discussion about opening the hall for rental, some staff were open to it while others were cautious.  There needs to be more research on what other halls are doing and we need to do some research on having a “covid plan” in place to ensure the safety of the renters.  This discussion was tabled.

North Branch Senior Center CCAT Meetings The Senior Center in North Branch is not open to host the monthly Chisago County Association of Township meetings at this time.  Sharon McAndrews has asked all Township Chairman to discuss with their board members regarding hosting meetings at our hall throughout the year so we can continue to have meetings until the Senior Center opens.  The Chairman and Supervisors discussed this and are open to hosting a meeting/s at Shafer Township.

Furnace Room Chairman Mattson brought up the furnace room and his disappointment that there was piping on the floor left over from the remodel in the kitchen after it was damaged in the fall of 2019 and that the furnace room hadn’t been cleaned.  He noted that the water softener salt had not been added and the furnace filters had not been changed.  Clerk Lichtscheidl asked Chairman Mattson who’s job it was to complete these tasks and he answered it wasn’t his.  Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that it wasn’t her job either.  Treasurer Haller stated that it made sense that these duties fall under maintenance and stated that she thought these duties had previously had been taken care of by Mark Stovern when he worked for the township in the maintenance department.  

Supervisor Nelson took responsibility for not alerting the current maintenance staff, Cody Grinell, aware that he should be taking care of these things.  Supervisor Nelson stated he would talk to Cody moving forward.  

Chairman Mattson reported that he turned in the piping and was able to get $21 for it.  He spent the money purchasing supplies for the furnace room.  

Approval/Denial of Claims

Treasurer Haller presented claims 7547 to 7769 for $7,899.98.  Supervisor Nelson made a motion to approve the claims and Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; motion carried.
A motion was made at 8:32 pm to adjourn the meeting by Supervisor Nelson and Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; motion carried; meeting adjourned.

​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________________________________
Faith Lichtscheidl, Township Clerk

___________________________________________________
Joseph W. Mattson, Township Chairman
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